
 

Veolia Environmental Services (Australia) Pty Ltd  ABN: 20 051 316 584 

A: Cnr Unwin and Shirley Streets, Rosehill, NSW, 2142 

T: +61 (2) 9841 2500  F: +61 (2) 9841 2990  W: www.veolia.com.au 

11 December 2017 
 
 
Ms Kate Masters 
Senior Planning Officer-Waste 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
 
Dear Ms Masters, 
 

Re: Woodlawn Bioreactor Leachate Treatment Plant  
 DA 31-02-99 MOD 3 and MP 10_0012 MOD 2 

 
Veolia Environmental Services (Australia) Pty Ltd (“Veolia”) refers to proposed modification   

application (“Modification Application”) for development approval DA 31-02-99 and MP 

10_0012 for Woodlawn Bioreactor submitted to the Department of Planning and Environment 

(DPE) in April 2017. 

 

Since the Modification Application was placed on exhibition, some changes have been made to 

the proposal. On the basis of the comments received from government agencies, request for 

increasing the regional waste limit for Woodlawn Bioreactor (Condition 6 Schedule 3 of 

10_0012) has been withdrawn from the scope of the planning modification. Veolia will write 

separately to DPE in regards to regional waste request. 

 

Should you require further information regarding this submission, please contact the 

undersigned on (02) 9841 2902. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
Christine Hodgkiss 
General Manager – Growth and Development NSW 
Veolia Australia and New Zealand 
 
 


